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RESPECT, PERSONAL BEST, RESILIENCE, COOPERATION 
 

NEWSLETTER No. 17 JUNE 5th 2025 
Important dates: 
Jun 6th Gr 3-6 Sovereign Hill Camp Note due 

9th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
11th Soccer Exc (Selected students) 
12th Scholastic Book Club orders due  

Jun 16th Finance Meeting 
17th MARC Van 
20th Valley Trees Nursery orders due 

 
I’d like to take the opportunity to thank Kate Ballantyne for her leadership and the work undertaken whilst I 
was on leave and attending the Statewide Principal’s Conference in Melbourne.   
Teachers have commenced their classroom assessments ready for our midyear report to families, from 
discussions with staff it has been pleasing to hear of student gains made during semester one. Well done to 
both students and teachers!  
Great to see some of our students receiving ‘100 reading nights’ certificates at assembly. Reading every day, 
for each of our students, is an important activity in developing a range of skills. Happy reading.  
Enjoy the long weekend with your family.  
 
SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS  
Grade Prep 
Dash – For demonstrating the school value of resilience by settling back 
into class showing a positive attitude after time away from school. 
Grade 1/2  
Trae – For showing resilience when completing his assessment tasks last 
week. Keep up the great attitude Trae! 
Grade 2/3 
Louis J – For consistently displaying our school value of Resilience in 
the classroom. Louis always tries his best at all tasks and when set a 
challenge in his learning he works hard to find a solution. Well done, 
Louis. 
Grade 3/4 
Evie – For demonstrating the value of RESILIENCE by always bouncing 
back in a positive manner. Evie has worked hard to gain a better 
understanding of division in maths with some pleasing results. Well done 
Evie! 
Grade 5/6 
Charlee – For showing resilience in all areas of her learning. She faces 
every challenge with determination, courage and always gives her best 
effort. 
 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
Grade Prep 
Japleen – For doing her personal best in all of her assessment tasks. 
Grade 1/2  
Lucy – For always giving all her schoolwork her personal best and 
persisting when she finds work challenging. 
Grade 2/3  
Amelie – For working hard in maths to develop different strategies to 
help her solve problems and find solutions to challenges that are set for her. 
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Grade 3/4 
Sunny – For her dedication to learn new 
maths concepts. Sunny listens attentively 
and practices hard to achieve excellent 
results in Essential assessments. 
Congratulations on a great Measurement 
score Sunny! 
Grade 5/6  
Ellie – For her focus when drafting her 
persuasive piece about pet ownership. She 
has used the graphic organiser to plan her 
writing, developing three strong arguments 
and include supportive evidence, in an attempt to persuade her reader. 
 
GOLDEN BRUSH AWARD  
Congratulations to Grade 3/4 and Mr C for winning the Golden Brush award this week.  
 

HOUSE AWARD  
Congratulations toMcIvor, winners of this week’s House Award.  
 

NIGHTS OF READING 
Congratulations to these students for receiving their certificates for 25, 50, 75 and 100 nights of reading. It is 
fantastic to see so many students reading and recording the books they read.  

STUDENT PASSPORT AWARDS 
Congratulations to these students who received a certificate for 
achieving the goal of 25 celebration stickers in their Student 
Passport.  
 
 

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES: NET SET GO & AUSKICK 
It is great to see so many participants at the Net Set Go and Auskick 
sessions held after school. It is important for parents / carers to 
remember that students MUST be supervised between school 
finishing and the sessions beginning. Students cannot stay on site 
without full supervision.  
 
2026 ENROLMENT 
We have held our 2026 Prep Parent Information session. If you were 
unable to attend the session but would like a guided tour of the school 
and have questions to ask, please don’t hesitate to contact the office. Enrolments for 2026 Prep are due by 
Friday 25th July 2025. 
Families who require an enrolment pack please contact the office. 
 
 
 



GRADITUDE CALL OUT 
I would like to give a massive thank you to the Axedale Events Committee, 
our school community and the wider Axedale community. Last night I had 
the privilege of attending a beneficiary’s presentation, where I was 
presented with a certificate announcing that we are the recipients of a  
$10 000 donation. The Axedale Events Committee plan and run the catering 
for Fosterville Gold Mine Open Day and the Axedale Quick Shear. We are 
extremely grateful for the ongoing support provided by the committee and 
look forward to sharing with you how this donation is used.  
I’d also like to thank the many volunteers who assisted with making the 
Quick Shear event a success. Donations of goods, time and attending the 
event,, along with selling raffle tickets, all contributes to the success.  
 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
We have new discontinued uniform items for sale $5 each, including Rugby 
jumpers, Bomber Jackets, Windcheaters, skorts, bootleg pants (cotton & fleece lined). Limited sizes available. 
Contact the office. 
 
THE SMILE SQUAD FREE SCHOOL DENTAL PROGRAM IS COMING TO OUR SCHOOL 
The Smile Squad team from Bendigo Health are coming to our school soon. 
Smile Squad is the Victorian Government free school dental program. 
This means ALL students can get a free dental check-up, preventive services, and 
treatment at school. 
 
How to access free dental care 
We need your consent before we can provide services. Consent is usually provided 
by a parent or guardian. 
Sign up to Smile Squad at: https://bit.ly/smilesquadvic  
OR use the QR code: 
Paper copies of the consent form are available. Please contact the school office if you would like to request 
one. 
The electronic consent form can be translated into more than 100 languages, and the paper form is currently 
available in 13 languages. 
Smile Squad oral health packs  
All children deserve a healthy smile, and the Smile Squad free school dental program is working hard to help 
make sure this happens.  
Your child(ren) will soon receive a free oral health pack to bring home. The pack contains a toothbrush, full 
sized toothpaste, and an oral health brochure. Please take the time to read the brochure. It’s full of helpful 
hints and tips to help your whole family eat well, drink well and clean well – for life. 
Standard strength toothpaste 
Smile Squad provides standard strength fluoride toothpaste that is generally used by ages six and over, unless 
recommended by a dental or trained health professional. 
If your child is under six, please talk to a dental or trained health professional to find out if your child might 
benefit from using this toothpaste. You can also choose to put the toothpaste away until they turn six or give 
it to someone else in your family to use. 
Do I need to attend my child’s appointment? 
No, you do not need to attend your child’s appointment. You can attend if you would like to, and you can take 
your child to the community dental clinic if you prefer. 
 
GRADES 3-6 SOVEREIGN HILL CAMP 
Thank you to families who have responded to the Grades 3-6 camp notice distributed recently. Numbers 
need to be confirmed in the coming week. If you haven’t responded, we ask that you do so by tomorrow 
afternoon. Please don’t hesitate to contact the office if you have any questions regarding the camp.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fsmilesquadvic&data=05%7C02%7CCorrina.Hartland%40education.vic.gov.au%7C55b4426265df4f5c674d08dd8c4116f4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638820933420143794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NT1CkMfIXerqnT0S31cH2P0LCy4gNO%2BTYA8VGGnoaTk%3D&reserved=0


 
VICTORIAN PREMIERS’ READING CHALLENGE 
Thank you to those students who have been 
reading and adding their books on the 
Premiers’ Reading Challenge website. If you 
have been writing your books onto your 
reading checklist make sure you bring the 
sheet into the office and Mrs Baldwin can 
enter them for you. Students have read 147 
books so far. 
The Challenge is open to all Victorian 
children from birth to Year 10 in recognition 
of the importance of reading for literacy 
development. It is not a competition; but a 
personal challenge for children to read a set 
number of books by 5th September 2025. 
Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged 
to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their 
parents and teachers. Children from Year 3 to 
Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 
All children who meet the Challenge will 
receive a certificate of achievement signed by 
the Victorian Premier and former Premiers. 
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view 
the booklist and for more information about 
the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, 
visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-
reading-challenge   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Corrina Hartland 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
FORMS TO BE RETURNED OR ORGANISED AT SCHOOL 
 
GRADES 3-6 SOVEREIGN HILL CAMP Please return camp confirmation note by tomorrow, Friday 6th 
June 
 
2026 PREP ENROLMENT Enrolments due by Friday 25th July. 
 
2025 PARENT PAYMENTS Term 2 payment is now due. 
 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 
Axedale Primary School has raised $315.00 for the Heart Foundation! 
We now have 12 students registered online, this is a great start to their fundraising. 
Yet to register your child, it’s not too late: www.jumprope.org.au/parents  
Students have also been given a cash sponsorship form to collect any cash money.  
Jump Rope for Heart is the Heart Foundation’s primary school skipping challenge 
that helps kids move more, have fun, and raise funds for life-saving research and 
programs. 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
http://www.jumprope.org.au/parents


This year we’ve got an audacious goal to see our student Heart Heroes log 40 hours of skipping throughout 
the program! 
Students will be skipping throughout the term in PE lessons and during breaks. You can share their online 
fundraising page with family and friends to help raise money for this great cause. 
We will hold our school Jump Off Day on Friday 4th July, this will mark the end of the program and is a 
chance for everyone to come together to skip and show off their newly learned skills.  
Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program! 
 

BAND SPONSORSHIP   
The school band shirt design is finished and we’re 
now looking for new sponsors for the band! After 
amazing support from Palmer's Gym over the years, 
we’re looking for new sponsors to jump on board the 
music band wagon. 
Included in your sponsorship package is your 
business logo on our shirt, regular advertising in our 
newsletter and your business mentioned during all 
band performances! Packages start at $100 right up 
to $400 (depending on what you're after or how 
generous you feel!). 
 
Thank you to Sound Strategies and APL Concreting for their sponsorship of our band program. 
 
Contact Mr Marsh on kaine.marsh@education.vic.gov.au for more details. 
Keep singin’, strummin’, and swingin’ those hips!! 
Kaine Marsh 
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FROM THE CLASSROOMS – GRADE 5/6 
 



 



 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB  
Hi Families, 
What is Breakfast Club? 
Here at Axedale Primary our Breakfast Club enables all students at school to enjoy a nutritious breakfast, 
allowing them to engage and participate fully in all the educational and social opportunities that school 
offer.  
Every Tuesday 8.15 - 9.00am we serve a range of cereal, fruit and toast for breakfast.   
If you would like to volunteer the only requirement is to have a Volunteer Working with Children’s 
Check.  We would love to have you volunteer and be part helping our students start of the day in a healthy 
way.  

Breakfast Club Roster 
TERM 2 2025 

 

Tuesday 10 June Laraine Leask  Ali 

Tuesday 17 June Marie Haug Ali 

Tuesday 24 June Ellyse Sawatijw Ali 

Tuesday 1 July Angela Dodd Ali 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date: 
Thursday, 12 June 2025 
Time: 
5:30 - 7:30pm 
Location: 
Axedale Primary School, High Street, Axedale 
Click here to sign up 
Free for members of the public and community to attend, this workshop offers a deeper understanding of the 
complexities of domestic and family violence. Attendees will learn about the impact of family violence and 
how to Recognise the signs, Respond safely and Refer effectively. 

https://dv-aware-workshop-axedale.raiselysite.com/
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